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PSO Council is a meeting for sharing information and learning about our schools and our district. We encourage you to engage in responsible conversation and healthy discussion on issues to promote better education for children. Personal agendas are not welcome at Council. We will gladly direct you to the appropriate resource to help you after the meeting. Please respect each person’s time on the agenda.
	Welcome
	Good morning please help yourself to some refreshments in the back.

	OFFICERS
	

	1st Vice President-  Amy Macy
	No Report



	2nd Vice President-
Laura Jonozzo
	Food Bank collection & Pie donations with Market Day will take place in November.  More info will be sent to the Presidents. 


	Recording Secretary- 

Sue Nall
	Please sign in.  Remind your Unit Secretaries that it is their responsibility to record volunteer hours of all PSO members at their units throughout the year.

	Corresponding Secretary-
Lila Tamulewicz
	No Report


	Treasurer-
Lottie Kraguljac
	Balance as of September 4, 2014                         $3053.52

Deposits                                                            

Reimbursement from 



  $87.83

MS PSO for Debit Card Transaction

                   

Disbursements                                                       

Brooks and Stratford crime policy renewal,           ($527.44)

Coffee and pastry Sept meeting     

Balance as of October 2, 2014                          $2613.91

Audit was completed by Sontag & Nuvia Martin
A motion to approve the audit was given by Jennifer Strazinsky, a second by Megan Sarfi.  No discussion & was closed.  The audit report was approved.

	President-
Cindy Ring
	PSO Council Board

· 1st Vice President – Amy Macy

· 2nd Vice President – Laura Jonozzo

· Recording Secretary – Sue Nall

· Corresponding Secretary – Lila Tamulewicz

· Treasurer – Lottie Kraguljac (Audit Report needs to be voted on)

· PSO High School Board, for those of you who may not have been at the September meeting, the PSO High School Board’s monthly meetings are held along with the PSO Council monthly meetings, effective the 2014-2015 school year. The H/S report will follow after the PSO Council President’s report.

· Market Day, Kathy Derbin reported that we made $1,100.94 for the Sept. sale and that was the 20% profit.  We were down 30 customers compared to last Sept. and $600 less profit.

Kathy is going to contact the Principals at the schools for a day in October to have sweat pants/hat day to raise pie donation money. She will let me & the PSO Presidents know when a date is confirmed.  For the November sale we will be doing the pie donation or donate a slice of pie to the Cleveland Food Bank.


· Fundraiser Month, September is a busy time of the year for our fundraising efforts. Each PSO President will update us later in the program.

· BBHCSD School Calendar, I’m sure you have received my Constant Contact email “Help Wanted”, seeking a Calendar/Production Chairperson. If you have the background software experience and are willing to offer your time, please give Lila Tamulewicz a call. 

· Miscellaneous: Any questions for me? Ok, then we will move along.

PSO High School Board

· President, Laura Jonozzo

· We've made about 1100 on the basket so far shooting for 1500! Market day is cookie of the month it might be worth at least a couple of. District wide emails to principles staff and parents to focus on just buying a box of cookies. 500 sales is 45 percent profit for October. Among all staff all parents that's not out of the question. 

· 1st VP, Trish Oswald

· 2nd VP, Jennifer Schneider

· Honorary Vice President, Joe Mueller

· Treasurer, Nina Zappitelli

· Board of Education – Michael Ziegler

Administrative Staff – Please try to keep reports to 3 minutes.

· Superintendent – Scot Prebles

· Director of Human Relations – Brian Wycuff

· Treasure/CFO – Rick Berdine

· Director of Business Services – Larry Tomec

· Director of Curriculum and Instruction. Dr. Carla Calevich

· Coordinator of Community Relations – Cathy Harbinak

· Director of Pupil Services – Gina Symsek

· CAPA Coordinator – Kelly Lazar
Principals and PSO Unit Presidents 

· High School – Joe Muller, Laura Jonozzo

· Middle School, Todd Rings, Jennifer Dzina, Julie Guardado

· Central School – Chris Hartland, Michelle Banks, Jill Gerber

· Chippewa – Beverly Champers, Heather Piasecki

· Highland Drive, Eva O’Mara, Amy Macy, Meredith Ondak

· Hilton – David Martin, Janelle Henning

Committees and Representatives

· Athletic Boosters, Beth O’Donnell

· Band Boosters, Rose Jonovich

· Market Day – Kathy Derbin

· Orchestra Boosters, Melissa Rohrer

· PACE, Open

· QUEST, Maria Jearns

· Schools Foundation, Megan Safri

· Vocal Music Boosters, Jean Farah

New Business

Adjournment 10:37a
Dates to Remember

Market Day Pickup: 10/14

NO SCHOOL (NEOEA DAY) 10/17 NEOEA
PSO President’s Meeting: 10/23

NO SCHOOL 10/31 (INSERVICE/RECORDS DAY)
Board of Education Meeting: 10/27

PSO Council Meeting: 11/6



	
	

	Superintendent- Scot Prebles
	No present


	Board of Education-

	Not present.

	Director of Human Resources-
Brian Wycuff
	No present

	Treasurer/CFO-

 Rick Berdine
	Not present

	Director of Business Services- Larry Tomec
	Not present

	Director of Curriculum and Instruction-
Dr. Carla Calevich
	No present

	Coordinator of Community Relations-
Cathy Harbinak
	Introduced herself to the group.

	Director of Pupil Services- 

Gina Symsek
	Not present

	CAPA Coordinator- Kelly Lazar
	Operations Medicine Cabinet was held 9/27 & was a huge success.  Of those surveyed:

-52% were between 31-60
-The majority heard about the event from the internet or an ad in the paper

-67% dropped off meds because they were expired/no longer needed them

-52% said if this event wasn’t available they would have thrown them in the garbage
- Senior Health & Wellness Day- Brecksville/Broadview Hts event for Seniors
-Organizing a community event called The Hunt (geared towards High School students)

-Red Ribbon event- Huddle Junior is involved with this
-Kids are available to volunteer.  They are required to complete a set amount of hours.  Contact Kelly if you need volunteers for an event.


	PRINCIPALS AND PSO UNIT PRESIDENTS
	

	High School-
Joe Mueller Principal
 
	We’ve completed Spirit Week and Homecoming. The weather was beautiful for Parade, bonfire, crowning and game. Hope everyone had a chance to see “Script Bees.” Over 1000 students attended our annual Homecoming Dance on Saturday. Everyone looked terrific!
Here is the October update for BBHHS:
· Interim Progress Reports for the 1st quarter have been posted to Progress Book. We use these reports to identify students who need support. We are currently meeting with students to develop strategies to help them. 

· Wednesday, October 15th is Test Day @ BBHHS. Freshmen and Sophomores will take Aspire, a normed pre-ACT, Juniors will take the PSAT, and Seniors will not be in school. These tests provide outstanding data about college readiness and placement.

· EMA/InfoSnap - As of Homecoming weekend, there were still approximately 150 families who had not completed their Emergency Medical Authorization information on InfoSnap. The request was initially made in August, with follow-up letters and announcements in September. Without EMA forms on file, students may not participate in school activities, as outlined in all correspondence. Homecoming helped us get this number below 100. Remaining families with outstanding forms will be advised of potential exclusion from school for continued failure to submit forms.

· Senior Panoramic Photo - 8:00AM

· Picture Re-takes - 10/14

· 10/16 - Orchestra Concert - 7PM Aud.

· 10/17 - NEOEA Day - no school

· 10/29 - Sounds of the Stadium - our indoor Marching Band Concert 

· 11/6 - Parent/Teacher Conferences - 4-7PM.

	HS PSO-
Laura Jonozzo

	Raffle tickets are still on sale for the HS PSO basket raffles
 

	Middle School- 

Todd Rings
Principal
	Spirit week just finished up last week. We had a special treat of having 5 Cleveland Browns players come in for our Fuel up to Play 60 assembly. The players ate breakfast with our students during study hall along with about 40 students from other buildings. They presented us with a $10,000 check for our participation with the Fuel Up to Play program and encouraged students to eat healthy and stay active for at least 60 minutes a day.
Update for October:
· Interim Progress Reports for the 1st quarter have been sent home. We sent them home to all 6th graders and those students in 7th and 8th grade who received a C- and below.

· We will be administering the Aspire Test to the 8th grade on October 16th during the day. his test is aligned with the ACT .

· We still have many families that have not completed their emergency contact information through infosnap and we will contacting those families shortly to complete that important process

· 8th grade panoramic picture was today at 8am.

· 10/16 - Combined HS/MS Orchestra Concert- 7PM Aud.

· 10/17 - NEOEA Day - No School

· 10/27- Picture Retake Day AM

· 1028 & 11/5 Parent Conferences 4-7pm. Teams will be contacting those parents for conferences.

· 10/30 End of Quarter


	MS PSO-

Jennifer Dzina
Julie Guardado

	· Memberships- 82 single, 94 family, 65 staff
· Our Book fair had $6262.93 in sales.

	Central School- Chris Hartland
Principal
	Mr. Hartland the report for the elementary principals from Central, Chippewa, Highland & Hilton.
Hilton
· DARE classes have begun at Hilton - Kindergarten & First Grade this week.

· Third Grade OAA next Tuesday (10/7).

· A number of Hilton staff members have applied for Schools Foundation Grants to supplement learning. 

· Hilton PSO also applied for a Schools Foundation Grant for assistance with funding the new playground.

· Eight Hilton teachers participated in an awesome Daily 5 workshop in Chicago (Sat. & Sun. - Sept. 20 & 21).

· We conducted our first Bee Buck drawing (month of September) on Wednesday (10/1). One student was chosen in each grade level who exhibited exemplar behavior in September.

Highland

1. Preparing for the OAAs on this Tuesday. Grade 3 / in the morning. 

2. STARs assessments have been completed as have the DIBELs for grades Kindergarten and First. The KRA state assessment for our kinders is continuing and data will be entered on Oct. 30. 

3. Our Open Houses were extremely well attended and we thank all the parents for sharing their time with the kids who were so proud to show off their work and their classrooms.

4. Our staff members participated in a survey meant to gather feedback on thoughts regarding the scheduling benefits and challenges of the school day.

5. We all practiced bus evacuations the morning of October 1.

Chippewa School

*Reading Ohio Achievement Assessment to be administered to third grade students on Tuesday, October  7.

*Picture Day at Chippewa on Friday, October 3

*First monthly recognition of students who have “Been Their Best” is planned for Wednesday, October 1.  These students will receive certificates to take home and will receive popsicles.  Names of all of our “Bee Your Best” students for September will be posted on a bulletin board outside the computer lab.

*Grades 1-3 Open House and Book Fair scheduled for Thursday, October 16.  Please note: Kindergarten Open House scheduled for the spring…but kindergarten families are welcome to visit the Book Fair.

*DIBELS and STAR screenings in Reading and Math have been completed and teachers are reviewing the data to inform instruction in the classroom.

*Halloween Parties scheduled for Thursday, October 30.

Central

Central’s 5th grade DARE program has been underway for 2 weeks now.  Classes meet every other Wednesday through February.  We were very pleased to have 150ish students take part in our first Science Club meeting last week.  Students took part in a number of interesting stations in the front yard of the school.  Our Girls Bee Fit program is winding down and will conclude with our girls running in the Kiwanis Trick or Trot 5K Run.  Weather has been good and our Walking Club has been underway on Tuesdays and Thursdays during recess.  Our three music programs are underway and there is quite the musical buzz before and after school.  Our combined enrollment in Orchestra, Band, and Choir is roughly half our student population.  If you see a bus jam on Arlington St. tomorrow, we will also be conducting our bus evacuation procedures.   Our Conference room was a hive of activity this last Tuesday as our fundraising committee met to complete our Fall Fundraiser order.  Thanks to Central PSO for all the hard work and collaboration so far this school year!

	Central PSO-Michelle Banks
Jill Gerber
	Family Activities: Central Fall Fest will be held Sunday, October 19th at Luthers Farm.

Health and Safety Week:  Ran from September 8-12th at Central. The students had the opportunity to visit the fire house and many other organizations during their recess time that week.  The schedule for the week was:

· 9/8         Brecksville Metroparks-outdoor safety, how to identify poison ivy etc.

· 9/9         Cuyahoga County Board of Health Glo-Germ

· 9/10       Rainbow Injury Prevention Center- Sports Safety

· 9/11       Cleveland Clinic-Dietician on healthy food choices

· 9/12       CAPA

Respect and Connect Week: Runs the week of September 29-October 3rd during lunch time. The theme for this year is: Find Your Way To Respect:  Self . . . Others.  Some activities include:  the student putting their thumbprint on a sail boat and signing their boat and gluing it to a poster as a symbol of finding their way to respect of yourself and others.  On Thursday, it is Mix it Up Lunch Day.  Each student receives a colored Life-saver.  They have to find the table with the same color.  This is to encourage conversation between students who don’t know each other.
Science Club: First meeting was held on Wednesday, September 24th. 154 students of the nearly 180 signed up, attended the first meeting. Charles Owen, Arborist/Horticulturist from the city of Brecksville came in and presented on the species of trees around Central. We had 8 BBH high school students along with Cathy Roderick support Mr. Owens in educating the students.

Walking Club:  Started the week of September 15th and will continue on Tuesdays and Thursdays until the end of October.  There are 150 students in the Walking Club.

Book Club:  First meeting is Wednesday, October 29th.

Fundraiser Update:  We just wrapped our Tri-C catalog fundraiser.  We made just over $28,000 which we get 40% ($11,200.00).  We averaged approx. 33% student participation.  This is about $10,000 lower than we made last year with the same catalog sale.  Part of the reason is that Central has about 70 less kids this year than last.  We are considering a Honey Baked Ham sale in December.

Membership Update:  We have a total of 215 members to date. 88 single memberships, 100 family memberships and 27 teacher memberships.

Central’s October PSO Mtg.:  Central’s PSO Meeting is set for Friday, October 3rd.  


	Chippewa-
Beverly Chambers
Principal
	Report given by Mr. Hartland

	Chippewa PSO-
Heather Piasecki
	· Our 2013-14 Audit and our 2014-2015 Budget were approved by our membership at September’s general meeting.

· The combined elementary school tailgating event at the HS football game on 9/12 was a success.

· Our Cultural Arts Committee coordinated an amazing Chinese Acrobats assembly for the students last Monday.

· After school bowling starts next week.  This year we’ve combined our bowling with Central School’s to make it easier for families (with children at both schools) to attend.

· We currently have over 155 Chippewa PSO members.  We will have our final 2014-2015 membership contest in October.  

· From 7/1-9/30, Chippewa volunteers have donated over 750 hours!

· Our first fundraiser this year will be a catalog sale and will run from 10/15-10/30.  We’re currently collecting survey responses from the Chippewa families to help with planning future “goals” to be presented to our membership and the Gifts & Goals Committee.

· Our October general meeting will be on 10/8 at 9:30am.  Superintendent Prebles will be our guest speaker.   

· Our Scholastic Book Fair overlaps Chippewa’s Grade 1-3 Open House and will run on 10/16 from 3:40-8:00.

·  We had a great response for Chippewa’s Young Astronaut Day Team Lottery.  All submitted names were placed in a hat and students were chosen randomly by Mrs. Chambers.  Our team of 12 students/4 chaperones is looking forward to participating in this fun event at NASA on 11/1.



	Highland Drive-
Eva O’Mara

Principal

	Report given by Mr. Hartland

	Highland PSO- 

Amy Macy
Meredith Ondak


	Elementary Tailgate night was successful and very well attended.

· Our Sept. PSO meeting brought a record number of parents in attendance. Scot Prebles discussed the upcoming levy, the school district report card, and how decisions are made in regards to class sizes at the elementary level.
· We are excited to kick off our second annual “No Fuss Fundraiser” on Monday, Oct. 6th. We are using spirit days as a gentle reminder for families to support our PSO by sending in tax-deductible cash donations
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	Hilton-
David Martin

Principal


	Report given by Mr. Hartland

	Hilton PSO-

Janelle Henning
	Major Accomplishments and Events Upcoming

1. Playground Project – Our major fundraising push continues into October. We have received significant assistance from the Brecksville Kiwanis, and we are looking forward to the Trick or Trot event on Saturday October 25th. It has been changed to take place at Hilton, bringing awareness to the current state of the playground and focusing on our project. I encourage everyone to register for the event and come out for a fun family costume contest and 5K/1 mile fun run. 

***Our thanks to the District PSO and the Unit PSO’s for publicizing the event, the Kiwanis are extremely thankful for our assistance with increasing attendance. If you could continue to advertise the event in your weekly emails and websites, we would be grateful. 

http://www.brecksvillekiwanis.org/trickortrot.html
We also recently received generous donations from Gym World/Cheer World as well as Ron and Joan Ganim. We are very thankful for their assistance to the project. 

We recently submitted a grant to the Brecksville Broadview Heights Schools Foundation. 

We are also planning a fundraising mailing to local businesses to be sent out within the next several weeks.

2. Membership: We are wrapping up our membership drive for this fall. We used mainly electronic registration this year, utilizing iPads at all major membership drive events. We will analyze how well these “green” changes went and decide on plans for next year and report to this group.  

3. Spirit Week: Our Spirit Week went very well. Our “Where in the World is Flat Martin” scavenger hunt game was very popular, and we received donations from all local businesses highlighted in the event to be used in our basket raffles at our upcoming fundraiser. We also handed out megaphones to all students and teachers at our Pep Rally Friday afternoon and the kids were very excited about the upcoming playground. The participation of the High School football team, cheerleaders, and band was terrific and much appreciated.  

4. Classroom Volunteers: Used a streamlined Room Parent/Classroom Volunteer form modified from what is used at Central to decrease the number of flyers printed (“going green”) and avoid overwhelming families with flyers early in the year. Will update council on effectiveness of this change. Moved up the Room Parent organizational meeting due to feedback from last year, so Room Parents were chosen earlier and have more time to prep for fall parties and volunteer needs in classroom.

5. Fun N Stuff Fundraiser –We are holding our “Fun-Raiser” as past years at Fun N Stuff in Macedonia on Thursday, October 16th. We are looking forward to another exciting event, and are in the process of collecting items for gift baskets and silent raffles. 

6. STEM: We are working on final arrangements for our STEM Family Math Night Lego Event on Friday November 14th. Cathy Roderick will report on the effectiveness of this event and whether other units should consider promoting similar events. We are using the company Bricks 4 Kidz. We are also looking forward to our Science DZ events, the first being Friday October 3rd. 

Goals

1. Simplify! Our theme for this year as a PSO is to keep things simple but awesome. Working on minimizing volunteer “fatigue” for events and school activities. 

2. “Green” initiative: Attempting to minimize use of paper flyers and utilize website and weekly Hilton Highlights as primary modes of communication, while understanding that some families require paper forms and some events need paper registration to be effective. 

 

	COMMITTEES AND REPRESENTATIVES
	

	Schools Foundation- Megan Sarfi

	Will be reviewing grants & presenting to the winners by the end of the year. 

	Orchestra Boosters-

Melissa Rohrer
	No report

	Market Day- 

Kathy Derbin
	We made $1,100.94 for the Sept. sale and that was the 20% profit. We were down 30 customers compared to last Sept. and $600 less profit.

Principals at the schools will be contacted for a day in October to have sweat pants/hat day to raise pie donation money. The PSO Presidents will be notified when a date is confirmed. For the November sale we will be doing the pie donation or donate a slice of pie to the Cleveland Food Bank.

	Band Boosters-
Rose Jonovich
	Starting Citrus Sale next week.  Deliveries in November & December.  10/4 Band is participating in the Hudson Band Festival.  10/29 7p HS Gym- Sounds of the Stadium


	Athletic Boosters-
Beth O’Donnell


	Membership Drive is still occurring.  Largest package- it is good for the family for all MS & HS events.  Can be purchased at www.Beesboosters.org
Bees girls tennis & Soccer were district champs

Boosters updated the HS Gym with sound panels.  Will help the assemblies & all the sporting events.  Sound should be significantly better.
Helped to coordinate the purchase of picnic tables at the HS stadium.

Score board was painted with the use of a generous donation.

	QUEST-
Maria Hearns

	· We did not have a meeting last year. I am hoping to try and get new families together for a meeting this school year.

· QUEST- QUEST is an informational and networking group for parents of children with special needs in the district. We hope to have a parent support meeting this school year.
·  If any families have any questions, please contact Maria Hearns by email at jtmfh@yahoo.com


	STEM Teacher Leader-

Cathy Roderick
	WHAT IS STEM:

STEM stands for science, technology, engineering and mathematics, but it is more than an acronym. STEM education has evolved into a unique approach to teaching and learning that fosters creativity and innovative thinking in all students.  STEM education is a direct response to the realization that our future will be built on its capacity for innovation, invention and creative problem solving. STEM education produces exactly the kind of thinkers, innovators and problem solvers our world demands.
STEM activities focus on creativity and innovation that provide challenging, student-centered, inquiry-based educational experiences that are cross-disciplinary in nature and relevant to the real world. Unlike traditional school experiences in which different subject areas are treated as separate “silos,“ STEM education emphasizes the technological design process and integrates subjects in ways that emphasize connections across disciplines. In a STEM classroom, students develop analytical and creative skills through investigation and problem solving. STEM moves beyond an emphasis on simple test performance and focuses instead on developing higher-level thinking skills.  
STEM education typically features strong levels of collaboration among education, business and community partners to help develop relevant curriculum and provide internships, mentorships and co-operative education opportunities to help students connect classroom learning to the real world.  STEM emphasizes collaboration, communication, research, problem solving, critical thinking and creativity – skills that all students need to be successful in today’s world, regardless of specific interests or career goals.  STEM education also places a strong emphasis on personalizing educational experiences to best suit students’ individual learning styles and interests, which means STEM education has something to offer to every student.  (adapted from Ohio STEM Learning Network).


Dates to Remember

10/2 PSO Council Meeting
10/6 Bees Athletic Boosters Meeting

10/13 Board of Education Meeting

10/14 Market Day Pickup

10/17 NO SCHOOL (NEOEA DAY)
10/27 Board of Education Meeting 

10/30 End of 1st Grading Period

10/31 NO SCHOOL INSERVICE/RECORDS DAY
11/3 Bees Athletic Boosters Meeting

11/4 Band Boosters Meeting

11/6 PSO Council Meeting

11/7 Report Cards Distributed

11/11 Market Day Pickup

11/17 Board id Education Meeting

11/26-11/30 Thanksgiving Break
Brecksville-Broadview Heights PSO Council Meeting Minutes
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PSO Council President, Cindy Ring, called the meeting to order at 9:33 am.  The pledge of alliance was said.  

















